
-----Original Message-----From: Michael Gleeson Sent: Sunday, 16 February 2020 1:28 PMTo: Eliza Halsey Subject: DA 2020/0021Hi Eliza,I am making comments on the above DA for the Long Reef SLSC on behalf of myself, Save Long Reef and Long Reef Surfrider’s Association (LRSA).We object to the expansion of the Club BBQ area into what was identified as public space in the Concept Plan approved by Council and would seek to have that area returned to public space.As you are well aware, Long Reef SLSC have continuously sought to obtain a private courtyard to the exclusion of the public and we strenuously object to these attempts by the SLSC.Given the SLSC is active for only half of the year and the Nipper season is even shorter at only a few hours on a Saturday afternoon for 11 weeks we suggest that what has been identified as the Club BBQ area be open space, never to be fenced or constrained / privatized and that there is opportunity for other community groups to access the BBQ with their own key and gas bottle. We would go so far as to request that any lease for the SLSC specifically prevents them from isolating public space.Thanks for your consideration .Regards Michael GleesonSent from my iPadFrom:
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